

Parish Manager: Cathy Tibbles, PSLCC Community Office, 3A Market Place, Whitwick, Leics. LE67 5DT Tel: 01530 459527 (email: clerk@whitwickpc.org)

Website: www.whitwickpc.org.uk

NEWS RELEASE

24 February 2023

ACTION UNDERWAY BY SEVERN TRENT

As a result of the public meeting called by the Parish Council last month at Park Hall, residents who came along were able to establish a direct line of contact with Severn Trent. Commitments were given by their representative, Alex Cooney, to act before the end of February. It is really good news to see that a start has now been made.

A site inspection has been carried out to locate a broken manhole inside a sewer and plans now made to remove it. Contractors have also been instructed to carry out a full cleanse next month of the storm tanks next to Parsonwood Hill Recreation Ground (fingers crossed we have the dry weather for that).

We are glad to have helped to make a difference to those impacted so badly for so many years. One grateful resident commented: - "It does look as though we might be moving in the right direction."





The Community Office is normally open on: -

Wednesday afternoons 1 – 4 pm and Thursday/Friday mornings between 10 am – 1 pm or email clerk@whitwickpc.org for further details.